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Executive Bureau Meeting 
Date: 1 April 2008
Venue: Madrid-Hotel
Time : 18:15-20:15
Subject: Directors Report

Network Developments
1.  Membership
Discussions have taken place with Crotone regarding the payment of outstanding fees. The Council has now formally agreed to the payment of three years fees. The matter will be resolved when the budget for 2008/9 is approved by the Council at the end of March. We may have further information in Madrid.

Reminders have also been sent to Cutro, Cosenza , Rome(Youth Foundation), and Enna.
2. QeC-ERAN Office
In terms of the staffing there have been following changes:
· Nuria Tello Clusella  has started a work experience placement for 6 months with a possibility for an extension of a further six months. 

· Céliné di Masi has started a student placement for 3 months. 
3.Flash Number 1/2008
The Flash was produced in February and  featured our Agm. The next Flash is due in April 
4. Project Developments

1. INTI
 The key goal of this project is to assist partners to develop local portals which provide a “one door” access point for migrants in relation to, residence, employment , housing, health , education and local organisations working with migrants. The first transnational workshop took place in Huelva on 20-22 February. 
2. Fast Track- Managing Migration and Integration at Local Level(MILE) 

Phase two(20 months) of the project began in December. The first Action Learning Set workshop took place in Amadora at the end of February. 

3. Urbs-Health
The project has now been completed and is the phase of producing the final report. 
4. European Residents in Regeneration Network(ERRN)/ European Local regenerations Forums(ELRF)
Following discussions with project partners we have changed the plan for this project. It seems very important that members of each local forum get to meet each other. Accordingly, we are now developing a workshop to take place in Rome on the theme of Young People and participation. This will then be followed up with an online forum. 
5. Getting Engaged: Women and Participation in social and economic development.
The project will end on 28 February and work is in hand in terms of preparing the final report and also the audited accounts. 
9. Projects developed and submitted

We have developed and submitted a number of projects. 

·  Life Long Learning Programme-Grundvig . We have submitted a proposal that seeks to develop an intercultural competences module for adult educators.
· UrbactII- As reported last time we have successfully developed  and submitted 12 proposals which has meant working with over 60 cities. Since the submission we have informally heard that a number of the projects (seven) have been rejected on technical grounds. The reason is that they all hade one “non-city” partner. This criteria is not altogether clear in the call for proposals. We have therefore taken a number of steps to seek some kind of review:

· I have had a meeting with DG Regio , who agree that there is confusion over this criteria. However, they are not in a position to intervene
· A letter has been sent to the President of the Urbact Monitoring Committee by each project.

One of the projects affected is the Roma Exchange Programme. The EC is very keen for this project to go forward. One solution that is now emerging is that at the Urbact Monitoring Committee on April 18 there will be a decision to defer decisions regarding some themes and allow a second call to be launched this year. 

· Life long Learning Programme-Leonardo. We have submitted a proposal that focuses on vocational training for older women. 
· Life Long Learning Programme-Key Actions. We have submitted a proposal that focuses on good practice in terms of Equality in adult and vocational training
· We are developing and INTERREG IVB proposal for the North west Europe region. The theme is creative cities: creative clusters as sources for economic growth and social cohesion. We held an initial meeting with possible partners on 5 march and we have a follow up meeting on 7 april. 

· In partnership with the University of Paris Est- Valeé du Marne we are developing a Tempus proposal which seeks to take forward the work we have been developing on Capacity building and sustainable Urban Regeneration.
5. AGM and Study Tour
We have had several discussions with Starograd and a draft programme is attached. 

Haroon Saad

Director 
March  2008
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